The West Virginia Professional Charter School Board wishes to advance the following resolution in recognition of our departing colleague and ex officio member of this board, Senator Patricia Rucker:

WHEREAS, West Virginia trailed the rest of the nation in education freedom just a few years ago; 

WHEREAS, West Virginia needed an education freedom champion in our state legislature to be the voice of so many parents and students throughout the state;

WHEREAS, Senator Patricia Rucker has led our state in being that voice for families who were seeking education choice for their kids;

WHEREAS, as an educator and parent, she understood that education is not one-size-fits-all for students, and the state was in desperate need to find education solutions that provide a better opportunity for kids to thrive;

WHEREAS, Senator Rucker took the lead in advancing education choice in the state legislature and secured support from colleagues in both chambers and the governor’s office to pass the most sweeping education reform in the country, creating both public charter schools and education savings accounts (i.e., the Hope Scholarship);

WHEREAS, because of Senator Rucker’s leadership and vision, nearly 1,500 of West Virginia’s students made the choice to enter one of the state’s inaugural four public charter schools in 2022;

BE IT RESOLVED, the West Virginia Professional Charter School Board thanks Senator Rucker for her service as the West Virginia Senate’s Education Committee Chair and as an ex officio member of this board.  We couldn’t be prouder of what her leadership has brought to education choice for West Virginia’s kids and are eternally grateful for her courage and perseverance.
